
Mass Strategic Health Group 

Meeting Minutes 

Meeting of August 14th, 2019 

GBS Gallagher  

Board Members Present: 

Doug Willardson       Webster Town Administrator 

Richard Mathieu Dudley Charlton RSD Finance and Operations Manager       

Matthew Wojcik Douglas Town Administrator 

Others Present: 

Anthony Lively Alera/Lively Insurance 

Emmilie Roach Arthur J. Gallagher  

Chris Nunnally Arthur J. Gallagher  

Tony Bucci NexusMD 

Dr. Steven Sepe      NexusMD 

The meeting was called to order 2:40 PM 

Attendance  

The attendance sheet was passed around and signed as everyone arrived and took meeting 

materials.  

Change in Meeting Venue
The meeting was moved to Applebee’s at 680 Southbridge St. Auburn, MA, 01501 due to an 
emergency at the Gallagher office in Auburn, MA.

Approval of Minutes  

Mr. Willardson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from July 17th meetings, Mr. 
Mathieu seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Nexus MD 

Dr. Steven Sepe and Mr. Tony Bucci from NexusMD introduced themselves; they spoke in detail 

about the problems self-insured groups face.  Dr. Sepe spoke about their proprietary network of 

doctors and the ways in which NexusMD benefits a health plan to contract with NexusMD to 

mitigate chronic disease care cost. Dr. Sepe shared that NexusMD develops targeted programs to 

better manage costly complex illness. Chris Nunnally asked if the network includes any local 

doctors. Dr. Sepe said there were three practices in Massachusetts (MA), none locally but he said 

they have done work with Municipalities in MA. Chris Nunnally asked how much all this will 

cost. Dr. Sepe said the cost would be $3.75. Please see the attached presentation for more details. 

Medicare Plan Conversation 

Mr. Nunnally said the MSHG is going out to bid at the end of August for their retirees. Mr. 

Nunnally explained that the plan designs will continue to be mirrored. 



Health Plan Update 

Chris Nunnally asked the board how the reaction from their employees has been since the 

transition to HPI. There was a brief conversation about a few minor issues that were resolved 

quickly. Mr. Nunnally said he would like to continue to get updates on any issues going forward 

so he can ensure everyone is working together to solve the members issues as efficiently as 

possible.  

 

Next Meeting 

There was no meeting set; Mr. Nunnally said he would contact the board for the next meeting 

date.  

 

Mr. Mathieu made a motion to end the meeting at 4:38 PM Mr. Wojcik seconded the most and it 

passed unanimously.  

 

Submitted by,  

Emmilie Roach 

Gallagher Benefit Services   

 






























	08.14.2019 Meeting Minutes
	NexusMD Presentation

